New Lexington School District

REGULATIONS FOR THE CONTROL OF HEAD LICE AND NITS

Head lice (also known as pediculosis capitis) are caused by colonization of the hair and skin by the parasitic insect, pediculosis humanus capitis.  Head lice do not transmit disease and do not cause serious medical problems.  

When a case of head lice is reported to the school or detected by school personnel, the following steps will be taken:

1. The school nurse will be contacted. 
2. If the school nurse determines the student has nits (the egg of a louse), the child will be discouraged from close direct head contact with others.  The child will not be removed from the classroom.  The student’s parent or guardian should be notified, via telephone, informing them that prompt, proper treatment of this condition is in the best interest of the student and his or her classmates.  If the parent or guardian cannot be reached by telephone, a note should be placed in a sealed envelope and sent home with the student.    Every effort will be made to maintain the confidentiality of the student and his or her family. 

3. If the school nurse determines the student has live lice, the student will be sent home. The parent/guardian will bring the child to school the next day. The student may not ride the bus until seen by the nurse. The school nurse will check the student for live lice.  If there are no live lice and there is a noticeable decrease in nits, the student may return to the classroom. In the event there is no evidence that attempts have been made to remove nits, the student may be sent home for nit removal.   

4. Siblings of students with live lice will also be checked. 

5. School wide classroom screenings are not advised.  School wide screenings have not proven to be beneficial and are a distraction to the educational process.  However, the school nurse or principal will have the ability to check a large group if he or she feels it will be beneficial to a specific situation.

6. Parents are encouraged to check for head lice on a routine basis at home.  Head lice detection is the responsibility of the parent.

7. Every effort will be made to maintain the confidentiality of the student and his or her family.

